Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements,

#### BORN

LeVOGUER - Stuart and Debbie are proud to announce the birth of their son, Douglas Alexander, at the Wetaskiwin General Hospital in Alberta on Oct. 23, 1985. The baby weighed 7 lbs, 10-1/2 oz. at birth and is a brother for Sarah. Proud grandparents are Keith and Irma McPherson of Dundee and Bert and Barbara LeVoguer of Cornwall, Ont.

MARTIN - Megan Jean on November 4, 1986 at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, Ormstown, weighed 7 lbs. 13 oz. Proud parents Bill and Patricia (nee Mageean), Grandparents Jean Martin, Dewittville and Jean & Don Mageean, Pomona Cal., Greatgrandmothers Mrs. Earl Wilson, Huntingdon and Mrs. Richard Mageean, Malone, N.Y.

MIDDLEMISS - John and Judy (née Graham) are happy to announce the arrival of their son, Bradley Graham, 9 lbs. 4 oz. at the Ottawa Civic Hospital on October 17, 1986. Proud grandparents are Edwin and Mary Louise Middlemiss of Nepean, Ont. and Alton and Ruth Graham of Ormstown.

PAXTON - Daniel and Alison are pleased to announce the birth of their son, Brian John, 6 lbs. 9 oz. on November 5, 1986, at the Barrie Memorial Hospital. A little brother for Pamela. Proud grandparents are Mrs. Laura Paxton of Ottawa and Mr. and Mrs. Cecil Tedstone of Huntingdon.

YKEMA - Oene and Trudy, are pleased to announce the birth of Liane Sarah, on November 9, 1986, a sister for Gregory. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Peter Soesbergen and Mr, and Mrs. Leo Ykema.

## ENGAGED

Edmond and Rhéa Tremblay of Franklin Centre are pleased to announce the engagement of their daughter Linda Lussier to Donald son of David and Dorothy Coffey of Huntingdon.

## MARRIED

GERMAIN - FREDERICK

— The marriage of Susan
Faye Germain of Hemmingford, daughter of Mr,
and Mrs. Lucien Germain
to Michel Roger Frederick
son of Mr, and Mrs. Yvon
Frederick of Huntingdon,
took place on Saturday,
Oct. 4, 1986 at St. Romain's
Catholic Church in Hemmingford.

## GRADUATION

Wanda Ariano of Ot-Ontario graduated from the University of Ottawa at the fall convocation on Sunday, October 19, 1986 she received a where Bachelor of Commerce (Honours). Degree Wanda is the daughter of Chief Warrant Officer J.L. Ariano, MMM, CD and Mrs. Elizabeth O. Ariano of Canadian Forces Station Dana, Saskatchewan, Wanda began her education in Winnipeg, Manitoba, She later lived in Northern Quebec before moving to Kapuskasing, Ontario where she attended Diamond Jubilee and KDHS from 1974 te 1977 and then moved to Yorkton, Saskatchewan where she graduated from Yorkton Regional High School, Wanda is a niece of Mr. and Mrs. R. Elliott of Ormstown, Quebec,

#### DIED

KURLONOK, Stephen - At the Montreal Convalescence Centre, on Wednesday, November 12, 1986, Stephen Kurlonok, husband of the late Jean father of Robert and Anne, brother of Mary, Nellie and William, Funeral service at the J.M. Sharpe Funeral Home, 461 Champlain St., ttemmingtord, on Saturday, November 15 at 1 p., m Interment Hemmingford Cemetery.

OUIMET, Dora M. - at the Alice Hyde Hospital in Malone, N.Y. on November 5, 1986, Dora O'Neil, aged 86, beloved wife of the late Richard Ouimet, dear mother of Rosemary (Mrs. Charles Swift), Madeleine (Mrs. Roger LeBeau), Bert, John, Allister, Maurice and Donald, Funeral service was from St. Mary & Murphy Funeral Home to St. Joseph's Catholic Church in Malone, Interment was in St. Joseph's Catholic cemetery in Huntingdon, Quebec.

ALLEN, Guy - In Vancouver, B.C., on October
28, 1986 at the age of 55
years, son of the late Roma
Allen and Anita D'Amour,
father of Eric, Carole and
Linda; grandfather of
Geoffrey and Eric jr.,
brother of Marie-Reine
Dupuis and Réal Allen.
Memorial service will be
held on November 22, 1986
in the Church at Ste-Agués
de Dundee at 2 p.m. Interment parish cemetery in
Ste-Agnés.

## CARD OF THANKS

I would like to take this opportunity to thank all our children, relatives, friends, for gitts, cards, Howers and everyone who helped make this special party for our Golden Wedding Anniversary. It was greatly appreciated. A very special thank you to everyone.

Irene and Willard

McAllister

The members of the Women's Auxiliary of the Barrie Memorial Hospital want to say thank you to everyone who supported their Christmas Bazaar in any and every way. Your help was much appreciated.

I would like to express my sincere gratitude and appreciation to Dr. Lemieux, Dr. Blondie, the ambulance attendants, the emergency staff at the Barrie Memorial Hospital, also the nurses and staff on the 3rd floor, I.C.U., and the nurses and staff on the 2nd floor for the excellent care and attention I received while a patient there. A special thank you to my family, relatives and wonderful friends for their many expressions of kindness to me and my wife.

Raymond (Bernie)

Douglas

Thank-you one and all for coming, to a great Surprise Going away party held for me on October 25. I appreciated it so much. Such good memories.

Sincerely Marion Sloan

1370477111179410

## CARD OF THANKS

We would like to take this opportunity to express sincere appreciation for the many acts of kindness and sympathy shown us, at the time of the death of Mrs. Wilber Arthur (Florence). To Gordon McIntyre, Rev. L. Weisser; Joanne Lambert and choir members. Ladies Auxiliary of Branch 81; memorial donations; Howers, cards, food and visitations to the parlors, at this time of our bereavement. We also would like to thank the Elliott family for the excellent care given Mother, during her stay with them. As well, thank you to Dr. J. Rosenberg and hospital staff for the care given Mom while she was a patient in the Huntingdon Hospital. All will be remembered indefinitely. Please consider this as personal.

We wish to express our sincere thanks and appreciation to relatives, friends and neighbors, for their many acts of kindness, expressions of sympathy, floral tributes, charitable donations, visits, cards and food received at the time of the loss of our dear husband, son and father Burton Reddick. A special thank you to Dr. Blonde and the staff of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, to reverend Graham, to the C.L.S.C. and to three who sang in the choir.

Wilbur and family

Audrey Reddick Elizabeth Reddick Frank and Judith Reddick Alan and Marjoric Reddick

The families of the late Rita Thurston wish to thank Dr. Stalker, the nurses and staff of the 3rd floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital, and the doctors and staff of the 10th Floor East. Montreal General Hospital, for the care given to her during her Illness. We would also like to thank friends, heighbours and relatives for cards and expressions of sympathy; also special thanks to Rolande Baskin; Edwin and Edna and Margaret Laurin.

Eav (Rourdeau)

Fay (Bourdeau)
John Thurston
Hilton Thurston
Georges Henry Thurston
Allan Thurston
Leonard Thurston

I wish to express my sincere thanks to friends, neighbours and relatives for cards and expressions of sympathy, also special thanks to Rolande Baskin, Edwin and Edna Baskin and to Margaret Laurin for help at the time of the death and burial of my sister Rita Thurston,

Gordon Baskin

# IN MEMORIAM

CRAIG, Wallace - In loving

memory of a dear husband, father, father-in-law and grandfather who passed away November 15, 1984. Treasured memories keep

you near, As time unfolds another year, Sadly missed and never forgotten, by Olive and family

# WEDDING RECEPTION

**BOB LEDUC** 

AND ALICE GALIPEAU

SATURDAY, NOVEMBER 22,

AFTER 2:00 P.M.

BAMBOO BAR HUNTINGDON

EVERYONE WELCOME

# 25th WEDDING ANNIVERSARY

STANLEY & BERYL MYATT

A TONION IN MANUAL PROPERTY.

SUNDAY AFTERNOON, NOV. 30

FROM 1 TO 5 P.M.
AT THE LEGION HALL

IN HUNTINGDON, QUE.